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Dear Members and Parents, 
Sigma Delta Tau has been monitoring the evolving outbreak of coronavirus (COVID-19) and how it affects our host institutions. The health and safety of our members is our primary concern in this fluid situation, and we are taking decisions as warranted following guidance from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the World Health Organization (WHO), along with state and county health departments. Any decisions taken to help mitigate the spread of COVID-19 and to help protect our sisters will be done in tandem with our university’s response to the matter.

At this time, [INSERT UNIVERSITY NAME] has elected to suspend face-to-face instruction and move to an online class format for [INSERT TIME FRAME AND/OR DATES]. Students have been encouraged to return to their permanent homes away from campus, unless prevented due to travel restrictions. As a comparable response, we will also close our Chapter’s facility for the same duration, with plans to reopen on [INSERT DATE]. Any member who is unable to stay at home and needs alternative housing accommodations should reach out to the university’s residence life office for further guidance [INSERT LINK – IF AVAILABLE].

Below, we have included some additional information and resources to encourage prevention of and preparation for coronavirus, both on and off campus. We are also working with our National Office and university leadership to ensure best practices are followed. As this is an emerging situation, we will continue to keep you informed as we prioritize the health and safety of all of our sisters.

We look forward to welcoming you home soon!

What is coronavirus?
According to the WHO, coronavirus is a family of viruses that cause illnesses ranging from the common cold to more severe diseases. Common signs of infection include headache, fever, cough, sore throat, runny nose and breathing difficulties. In more severe cases, infection can cause pneumonia, severe acute respiratory syndrome, kidney failure and even death. Individuals who are elderly or pregnant, and anyone with preexisting medical conditions are at the greatest risk of becoming seriously ill from coronaviruses.
How does coronavirus spread?

Although the ongoing outbreak likely resulted from people who were exposed to infected animals, COVID-19 can spread between people through their respiratory secretions, especially when they cough or sneeze. According to the CDC, the spread of COVID-19 from person-to-person most likely occurs among close contacts who are within about 6 feet of each other. It’s unclear at this time if a person can get COVID-19 by touching a surface or object that has the virus on it and then touching their own mouth, nose or eyes.


Prevention and Preparation

Whether you live in the chapter house, on campus or alone off-campus, you likely have close contact with a large population throughout your day. As a result, you may be subject to a higher risk of exposure to any type of communicable illness. To lower your risk, the CDC recommends these preventive measures: 

· Stay home when you are sick (even if you're just feeling slightly under the weather). You don't want to put others at risk.
· Visit the doctor. If you have any respiratory symptoms, make an appointment with your doctor.
· Avoid close contact with people who are sick.
· Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth.
· Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue and then throw it in the trashcan.
· Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces and objects.
· Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. Hand sanitizer is helpful, but hand washing is better! If soap and water are not readily available, use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with 60%-95% alcohol.
Routine use of these measures by individuals will increase community resilience and readiness for responding to an outbreak. For more information on prevention and treatment of the disease and the latest news regarding coronavirus, visit the CDC website.
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